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Local Development Plan Consultation 

I would like to make the following submission to the LOP public consultation and would like the PAC to also have 

sight of this correspondence. 

Ref: Types and Distribution of Economic Development Land (Page 43 LOP) 

Ref: Indigenous Economic Development 

I would like to place on record my concerns regarding paragraph 5:50 of the LOP. 

"In considering the future of the Port, an extensive representation was submitted at post POP stage in the form of a 

development framework setting out the long term plans for the area. Map 1 shows the extent of the study area for 

the Development Framework, referred to as the Harbour Development Zone in this plan. While LPHC do not control 

all the lands, any development within this area has the potential to impact upon or affect Port operations and 

therefore such lands are included within the Development Framework Plan (DFP). The extent of the study area is 

approximately 427 hectares (1,050 acres)" 

I would argue that in considering the above, council planning officers must also equally consider all of the 

recommendations outlined in the comprehensive 'Industrial Facilities, Health Impact Report' commissioned by 

Derry City Council in 2015 and carried out by Ben Cave Associates with particular emphasis on recommendation A. 

Link to report annex below. 

http:ljmeetings.derrvcitvandstrabanedistrict.com/documents/sl2120/Aooendix%202%20health%20imoact%20AN 

NEX.pdf 

As you will note Strathfoyle is a village located adjacent to the zone Figure 3 (Page 45 Draft LOP) 

Enagh Youth Forum, the local residents and wider community of Strathfoyle have already made representations at 

the post PP stage outlining our strong requests for some of the lands that exist within this zone on Temple Road to 

be re-designated for social housing to help meet the identified needs of the local community and population. (See 

NIHE homelessness stats for Strathoyle). This is an issue that has also been identified in the local community 

planning process and is already identified as a priority action within the Strathfoyle and Maydown village cluster 

plan. 

Fair & Balanced Development 

What we are looking for is for council and the planners to explore this site in a much more detailed way than they 

have done to date, taking into consideration the needs of the local community and crucially providing the village 

with the opportunity to grow. Working with council and others we want to help make Strathfoyle a destination. We 

are already active in campaigning for the Waterside Greenway to extend out to Strathfoyle and we are fully 

supportive of the Into The West Rail lobby Groups proposals for Phase Three of further developing local rail 

infrastructure. However the need for more social housing in the local area is overwhelming and this must be 

considered. Our local community has every right to co-exist beside high industry (Lisahally/Maydown/Culmore) is 

the second most industralized zone in all of Northern Ireland. Cancer clusters have also been identified and NINIS 

stats show that the local population are well above the NI average in terms of accessing multiple prescriptions. 

This LOP must take full consideration into the views, wishes and demands of the local population. 
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